
COOK COUNTY COURT 
Per Circuit Court of Cook County: 
  
Urging all court users to limit in-person contact at the Clerk’s Office during the COVID-19 high-risk health 
environment. They request the public to use various remote access on-line services. 
  
The Circuit Court of Cook County will be closed for many of the criminal and civil cases from March 17, 
2020 until April 16, 2020. More information is available at www.cookcountycourt.org.  There is an 
informational flyer posted on the website or call the Clerk’s Office at (312) 603-5030. 
  
The only cases to be heard by the courts at this time is Bond Hearings, some Felony Cases, Domestic 
Violence cases and Grand Jury cases. This is subject to change at any time. 
  
WILL COUNTY COURT 
Per Will County 12th Judicial Circuit: 
  
The Will County Court will be open, but with limited business being conducted. This is subject to change. 
Bail Hearings, arraignments and motions to review bond will be conducted as per current practice, but is 
subject to change. 
  
Litigant cases will be rescheduled. Litigants are encouraged to ensure the Clerk of the Circuit Court has 
their latest address onfile. 
  
Go to the Will County Clerk’s website: www.circuitclerkofwillcounty.com 
 

http://www.cookcountycourt.org/
http://www.circuitclerkofwillcounty.com/

